Thank You for Your Dedication:

PIE&G Employee
Retirements

IE&G’s board of directors extends their heartfelt
E congratulations to Kevin Grulke for his remarkable

32 years of unwavering and dedicated service.
Kevin embarked on his journey with PIE&G on May 21, 1991,
initially assuming the role of a groundman. His dedication led
him to the position of apprentice lineman in July 1991. With
relentless commitment, Kevin advanced to the position of
lineman on Feb. 1, 1995, and later, on June 6, 2023, achieved
the role of foreman in the Electric Operations Department.
Kevin gracefully concluded his journey with PIE&G upon his
well-deserved retirement on Aug. 1, 2023.

Furthermore, PIE&G's board of directors proudly
acknowledges the exemplary tenure of Mairé Chagnon-
Hazelman, spanning an impressive 17 years of devoted
service. The board commends her exceptional personal
character, collaborative spirit, outstanding leadership,
and steadfast dedication to PIE&G. Mairé embarked on
her journey with PIE&G on May 1, 2006, stepping into the
role of manager of member services. Her career trajectory
continued to soar as she assumed the position of director
of communications and member services on Jan. 1, 2018.
On April 12, 2021, Mairé assumed the esteemed role of
director of communications and marketing, where she
continued to excel until her retirement on Aug. 25, 2023.
Tom Sobeck, PIE&G CEO, noted, “Mairé has served the
co-op with distinction, and her contributions are truly
significant. We will undoubtedly miss her unwavering
work ethic and unparalleled expertise, and we extend our
warmest wishes for her future endeavors.”

Notice to Members of Presque Isle Electric & Gas Co-op
A Special Board Meeting is set for Oct. 24 at 9:30 a.m.

The board of directors will consider changes to the cooperative's rates and tariffs at its special meeting on Oct. 24, 2023, to be held
atthe cooperative's office at 3149 Main Street, Onaway, Michigan. The meeting will start at 9:30 a.m. and is open to all Presque Isle
Electric & Gas Co-op members.

The following items will be discussed:

=

. The board will establish the 2024 Power Supply Cost Recovery Factor to be applied to the cooperative's retail member-consumers
kilowatt-hour use. The Power Supply Cost Recovery (PSCR) Factor represents the power supply costs as established by the
cooperative in conjunction with Wolverine Power Cooperative. The factor is established annually and reviewed monthly; and

2. Consideration of revisions to the cooperative's electric rates and terms of service.

Notices of changes or additions to the cooperative's rates or service rules shall be sent to all members, as required by PA. 167, by first-
class mail or by publication in Michigan Country Lines at least 30 days prior to their effective date.

Participation: Any interested member may participate and should contact Presque Isle Electric & Gas Co-op at 800-423-6634 a
week in advance to request information. Comments may also be made before the meeting date by calling CEO Thomas Sobeck at
800-423-6634 or by email at tsobeck@pieg.com.
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